
12 BOWL Magazine  •  June 2016 www.ncausbca.org

LAS VEGAS – Delegates voted to 
increase the national dues cap and 
also voted on three board positions 
as the ²⁰¹⁶ United States Bowling 
Congress Convention and Annual 
Meeting concluded April ²⁹ at The 
Orleans.

Delegates approved bylaws 
amendments allowing national 
dues to increase up to a maximum 
of $¹⁵, and also approved amend-
ments requiring non-merged local 
and non-merged state associations 
to be merged by Aug. ¹, ²⁰¹⁸. They 
rejected an amendment to allow 
state associations to have delegates 
for affi  liate associations. Bylaws 
amendments required two-thirds 

of the voting delegates to approve 
to pass.

Leading up to the USBC Con-
vention, the USBC board asked 
associations to support the dues 
cap increase amendment and set 
a schedule if it was approved—
national dues will not increase for 
the ²⁰¹⁶-²⁰¹⁷ season, national 
dues would increase to $¹³ for the 
²⁰¹⁷-²⁰¹⁸ season, and national 
dues would not increase again be-
fore the ²⁰²²-²⁰²³ season.

Delegates also approved a tour-
nament rule amendment requir-
ing bowlers to report any previous 
tournament adjustment Úrerate un-
less tournament rules state other-
wise but rejected two league rule 
amendments. League and tourna-
ment amendments required a ma-
jority vote to pass.

Five candidates ran for the three 
open positions on the USBC board. 
Elected for three-year terms were 
current USBC President Frank 
Wilkinson of Staten Island, New 
York, incumbent director Mark 
Martin of Waterford, Michigan, 
and Jeff rey Ussery of Tonganoxie, 
Kansas, all who were slated by the 
USBC Nominating Committee.

NCAUSBCA Hall of Famer Ken-
dra Gaines of Orlando, Florida, 
also will join the board for the 
²⁰¹⁶-²⁰¹⁷ season. Gaines, the gen-
eral manager at Aloma Bowl and 
a former Team USA member, was 
elected by Team USA athletes ear-
lier this year. She replaces Andrew 
Cain, who termed out this year.

The International Bowling Cam-
pus Youth Committee members 
also were determined earlier this 
year. Melissa McDaniel Morrow 
of Raleigh, North Carolina, who 
served as the chair of the IBC 
Youth Committee last season, 
was approved by the boards of the 
Bowling Proprietors’ Association 
of America and USBC for a new 
three-year term. Morrow will be 
joined on the IBC Youth Commit-
tee by Chrissie Kent of Newark, 
New Jersey, and Kelly Marlin of 
Murfreesboro, Tennessee.

During the convention, Bowl for 
the Cure® and Bowlers to Vet-
erans Link (BVL) presentations 
highlighted USBC’s support of 
charitable causes during the last 
year.

BVL, which provides recreation-

USBC delegates approve dues cap increase

Vice presidents Tom Dale and Connie Brown display the plaque they 
originally accepted during the USBC Convention in Las Vegas for 
NCAUSBCA once again having collected the most contributions by a 
local association for BVL—$23,448—during the 2014-2015 season.

NCAUSBCA again honored for top BVL
contribution by a local association
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